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Learning Highlight: Structured Literacy Blocks, Learning Walks and Data Wall Construction 

This week in my visits to classes, I have seen some fantastic work going on. Our classes are already well underway with 
their new units of work across all learning areas and structured literacy blocks are underway. In my visit to 6B this week, 
I had the great pleasure of sitting in part of Ms Parson’s small group lesson on spelling and vocabulary. Students were 
exploring the suffix of ’tion’ and how it can change a word from a verb to a noun (e.g. ‘explain’ to ‘explanation’ and 
‘invite’ to ‘invitation’). They were also discussing how the spelling of words change when a suffix is added (e.g. the ‘i’ is 
dropped in explanation and the ‘e’ is dropped in invitation). Learning this will help them develop a better understanding 
of language, language features and spelling and will improve their written, read and spoken language development. 

I also visited with 2B who were learning how to express opinions and preferences as part of their English unit. This term 
they are creating a spoken presentation to share ideas and opinions about a character. They are currently learning to 
express their opinions about characters in books they are reading and to give supporting ideas.  

I visited 4A but they happened to be out at the library. On their learning wall, I could see evidence of about how they 
are also learning about expressing a preference through their English unit. This term Year 4 are working on a task that 
will have them reporting ‘live’ from a local film festival to review an animated short film for television viewers. I can’t 
wait to see how this work progresses across the term and to see some of these fantastic presentations later this term! 

Ms Parsons and teachers were busy this week in their Professional Learning Team (PLT) meetings constructing our data 
wall. In this way, we are tracking every learner in our school and using this to ensure we monitor, reflect and plan how 
to best support each and every learner to achieve their potential. 

Well done Team Bargara for a wonderful start to the year of learning! 
 

Staffing News 

We are thrilled to confirm that Ms Abbey Harris will stay on as teacher of 2B until the end of this term while Ms Duff is 
taking on a different role as a part-time support teacher this term. It was wonderful when I went up to speak with the 
class yesterday, that there was a lovely cheer from students when they found out Ms Harris is able to stay. We will still 
see Ms Duff at school and she is excited to explore and undertake the role of support teacher this term. 

I have also been in touch with our regional staffing team who are undertaking a recruitment process for our additional     
Instrumental Music Strings teacher. They will keep me advised but are hoping someone will be able to start with us 
soon. 
 

Student Leader Induction Parade and Parent/Teacher Meet and Greet 

With our classes set post Day 8, we were able to conduct our Student Council class elections this week. 

Congratulations to all students who took part in this process and for putting yourselves forward to help be a part of our 
Student Council. Student Council representatives are crucial in seeking student voice and opinion in decisions we              
collaboratively make with students. They also help identify and 
fundraise for projects to help make our school a better place and 
I am looking forward to working with this year’s Student Council 
team. 

This also means we can now hold our Student Leader Induction           
Parade for our elected 2025 Leaders, our Year 6 cohort of leaders 
and newly elected Student Council. This will be held on Monday 
February 24th from 1:45pm in the hall and will be followed by an 
informal parent teacher meet and greet from 2:45pm for all            
families and teachers after school. There will be light                  
refreshments provided and all families are invited to attend.  

 

https://bargarass.eq.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/BargaraSS/


NAPLAN  

Students in Year 3 & 5 have NAPLAN coming up between March 12th and March 24th.  

More information will be shared as the time comes closer but as we do each year, we wanted to encourage parents to 
support a positive mindset around NAPLAN with your children. It is a point in time check in that helps us as a school 
track how we are going and where we could do even better, is not               
something to worry about. 

Included in our Newsletter is the parent information brochure and I                  
encourage parents to go to the parent information site should you like to 
find out more: https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers 
 

Year 3/4 Playground 

In the past two years, I have applied for several grants to support the renewal and provision of our Year 3/4                  
Playground. Unfortunately to date, we have not been given the near $200 000 needed for a new playground. At the 
end of last year, I applied for another grant called the School Subsidy Grant and we are hopeful we will be successful 
with this application, with approved projects to be announced in June this year. As part of this grant, the school must 
make a significant contribution (approximately $50 000) in order for the project to be approved. Our P&C team has 
agreed to support this application and apply for a $35 000 Gaming Fund grant to support the school contribution to this 
project. I will keep you posted but we all have our fingers crossed for good news! 
 

Electric Scooters 

I am aware that some students are beginning to ride electric scooters to school. I know these are exciting for children 
to ride. However, I must refer to QLD legislation that states that children under the age of 12 are not legally allowed to 
ride electric scooters. If a child is 12 years old, they must also be supervised by an adult at all times while using an           
e-scooter. Therefore, in order to be compliant with this legislation, I must ask that no children under 12 ride them to 
school. If any e-scooters are brought to school by students under 12 years of age, parents will be contacted to collect 
them from school. If your child is 12 years old, you will need to supervise them to and from school each day should 
you wish them to use an e-scooter. You can find out more information about this legislation here: 

https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/safety/rules/wheeled-devices/personal-mobility-devices 
 

P&C AGM 

We had a fantastic P&C meeting this week, welcoming new and returning members to our team. As noted last week, 
we are seeking a new Executive Team this year. We already have one nomination for the Treasurer position which is 
fabulous and are seeking nominations for all positions. Some general information about these positions is included              
later in our Newsletter you are also invited to contact us if you would like any more information at any time.                                       
We can email nomination forms out to you prior to our AGM. Our AGM will be held on March 12th from 6pm.  

 Some of our other upcoming events to keep in mind are also below. 

Have a great weekend! 

Kind regards, 

 

Bec Rayner 

Principal 

https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/for-parents-carers
https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/safety/rules/wheeled-devices/personal-mobility-devices


DATE CLAIMERS 

TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

WEEK 1 
27/01/25 

to 
31/01/25 

Mon:  
-Australia Day Public  
Holiday 
Tues: -Prep NewsMail 
Photos  
-2024 P&C Welcome Event 

WEEK 1 
21/04/25 

to 
25/04/25 

Mon:  
-Easter Monday Public 
Holiday 
Thurs: 
School ANZAC  
Ceremony 
Fri: 
-ANZAC Day             
Public Holiday              
Bargara Dawn Service 

WEEK 1 
14/07/25 

to 
18/07/25 

 
WEEK 1 
06/10/25 

to 
10/10/25 

Mon: 
-King’s Birthday 
Public Holiday 

WEEK 2 
03/02/25 

to 
07/02/25 

Fri:  
-GRIP Student Leader 
Conference 

WEEK 2 
28/04/25 

to 
02/05/25 

Thurs: 
-Principal’s Day 
-Kepnock SHS Yr 6 Taste 
of Ace- Selected Students 
Only 
-Kepnock SHS Taste of 
Ace Applications Open 
 
 

WEEK 2 
21/07/25 

to 
25/07/25 

 
WEEK 2 
13/10/25 

to 
17/10/25 

 

WEEK 3 
10/02/25 

to 
14/02/25 

Wed: 
-P&C Meeting 6pm in 
Admin Building 
Thur: National Apology 
Anniversary 
Fri: BookClub Orders Due 

 WEEK 3 
05/05/25 

to 
09/05/25 

Fri: 
-Prep Mother’s Day           
Celebration 

WEEK 3 
28/07/25 

to 
01/08/25 

**NAIDOC Week** 
WEEK 3 
20/10/25 

to 
24/10/25 

 

WEEK 4  
17/02/25 

to 
21/02/25 

Mon:  
-Prep NewsMail Class 
Feature Photos 

WEEK 4  
12/05/25 

to 
16/05/25 

 
WEEK 4  
04/08/25 

to 
08/08/25 

 
WEEK 4  
27/10/25 

to 
31/10/25 

 

 WEEK 5 
24/02/25 

to 
28/02/25 

Mon:  
-Student Leadership   
Induction Ceremony 
1:45pm 
-Parent Teacher Meet & 
Greet 2:45pm 
Wed-Fri:  
-Year 6 Camp to  
Marantha-Tuchekoi 
Fri:  
-Clean Up Australia Day  

 WEEK 5 
19/05/25 

to 
23/05/25 

Wed: 
-School Photo Day 
(sibling photos start 
7:45am) 

 WEEK 5 
11/08/25 

to 
15/08/25 

Wed: Kepnock SHS 
2nd Enrolment Evening   WEEK 5 

03/11/25 
to 

07/11/25 

 

 WEEK 6 
03/03/25 

to 
07/03/25 

 
 WEEK 6 
26/05/25 

to 
30/05/25 

**Reconciliation Week** 
 WEEK 6 
18/08/25 

to 
22/08/25 

 
 WEEK 6 
10/11/25 

to 
14/11/25 

Tues:  
-Remembrance Day 

 WEEK 7 
10/03/25 

to 
14/03/25 

Wed: 
-P&C AGM Meeting  
6pm in Admin Building 
-NAPLAN Commences 

 WEEK 7 
02/06/25 

to 
06/06/25 

 
 WEEK 7 
25/08/25 

to 
29/08/25 

 
 WEEK 7 
17/11/25 

to 
21/11/25 

 

WEEK 8 
17/03/25 

to 
21/03/25 

 
WEEK 8 
09/06/25 

to 
13/06/25 

Mon-Fri: 
-School Support Staff 
Recognition Week 

WEEK 8 
01/09/25 

to 
05/09/25 

Mon-Fri: 
- Teacher Aide             
Appreciation Week 
Fri: 
-Student Free Day 

WEEK 8 
24/11/25 

to 
28/11/25 

 

WEEK 9 
24/03/25 

to 
28/03/25 

Mon: NAPLAN Concludes 
Fri: Clean Up Australia 
Day for Schools 

WEEK 9 
16/06/25 

to 
20/06/25 

Mon: 
-Cleaner’s Day 
Wed: Kepnock SHS Sub-
ject Expo & 1st Enrolment 
Evening 
Wed-Fri: 
-Year 5 Camp to  
Barambah 
Fri: Kepnock SHS Taste 
of ACE Applications Close 
5pm 

WEEK 9 
08/09/25 

to 
12/09/25 

Wed: 
-Kepnock SHS 3rd 
Enrolment Evening 

WEEK 9 
01/12/25 

to 
05/12/25 

 

WEEK 10 
31/03/25 

to 
04/04/25 

Fri: 
-PBL Rewards 
-Cross Country 
-Colour Run 

WEEK 10 
23/06/25 

to 
27/06/25 

 
WEEK 10 
15/09/25 

to 
19/09/25 

 
WEEK 10 
08/12/25 

to 
12/12/25 

Wed: 
Kepnock SHS Yr 6 
Orientation Day 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Prep A Jack 

Prep B Ollie 

1A Lottie 

1B Xavier 

2A Stella 

2B Ava 

2/3C Florence 

3A Mia 

3/4C Eleanor 

4A Madison 

4B Harmony 

5A Holly 

5B Luis 

5/6C Kyle 

6A Indii 

6B Flynn 

School assembly is on Monday afternoons in the 

hall at 2:10pm. Parents are welcome to attend. 

Our P&C meetings are a great way to: 

• Meet other parents and community minded people 

• Stay informed on what’s happening within the school 

• Learn new skills and share a laugh 

• Be a part of the school’s decision making process 

• Support fundraising events and investment in our school 
 

Meetings are held once a month  

in the school admin building.  

Come along to our next meeting & annual AGM 

Wednesday 12th March at 6pm. 

YOU ARE INVITED TO ATTEND 

THE P&C MEETING 



 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO OUR STUDENTS OF THE WEEK! KEEP UP THE AMAZING WORK! 

CONGRATULATIONS 

5/6C FOR         
BEING OUR  

PBL CLASS OF THE 
WEEK! 

CONGRATULATIONS  

PREP B FOR          
WINNING 

THE TIDY TURTLE 
AWARD! 

CONGRATULATIONS 4A FOR 
BEING OUR ATTENDANCE 

CLASS OF THE WEEK! 



P&C EXECUTIVE ROLES 








